**Challenge The Outdoors Inc Home Instead Senior Care** 901 Anderson Drive Green Bay, WI 54304

**PRSRT STD U.S. POSTAGE PAID** SEYMOUR, WI **PERMIT NO 8** 

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

**READ ME NOW!** ---VERY IMPORTANT— **STUFF** 

"Dedicated to Serving The Recreational Needs and Desires Of The Physically Challenged Sportsperson"

> September 2015



Web Page—www.CTOforME.org (E-Mail)CTOforME@yahoo.com

# **JULY, 2015**

# Challenge The Outdoors, Inc.

# A NOT-FOR-PROFIT ORGANIZATION DEDICATED TO SERVING THE RECREATIONAL NEEDS AND DESIRES OF THE PHYSICALLY CHALLENGED SPORTSPERSON

### Presidents Message---James Adamovich

Fall is in the air and Challenge the Outdoors has many events coming up so please check our calendar and make sure you sign up for all you want to attend. Please remember to bring a dish to pass when asked. If you are interested in helping in anyway please contact the chair person of the event.

We are always interested in members to join us at the board meeting on the third Tuesday of each month. Thanks to all who volunteer to make our events possible. This is your organization and to make it work we all have to help in some way. It doesn't matter if a few small things that you can do or some bigger things we all work together as a group. Thank you to all that put the time and effort in to make each event possible. See you at our next event.

### **Calendar of Events**

#### **AUGUST**

August 27, 2015

August 29, 2015

**SEPTEMBER** 

September 10-11, 2015

September 12, 2015

September 13, 2015

September 19, 2015

September 22, 2015

**September 23, 2015** 

**OCTOBER** 

October 3-11, 2015

October 25, 2015

October 9-11, 2015

**NOVEMBER/DECEMBER** 

**Nothing Scheduled** 

4th Thursday of each month starting in May

Night at the Races—Pg 3

Timber Rattlers Baseball Game—Pg3

Goose Hunt—Pg 8

Youth & Ladies Day at J&H Game Farm—Pg 6

Chasing Rainbows—Pg 3

Fall Picnic—Pg 5

Shoot Til you Drop—Pg 4

Technology Fair—Pg 11

Special Deer Hunt—Pg 4

Pheasant Hunt—Pg—7

Wisconsin River Power Co Deer Hunt

Open Trap, Rifle and Pistol Shooting—Page 6

# **2015 Chasing Rainbows**

### Fall Sunday, September 13, 2015

### ATTENTION: FALL DATE HAS BEEN CHANGED TO 9/13/15

Chasing Rainbows will be at Wilderness Springs Trout Farm, located west of New London on HWY 54 then right on Madden Rd. No fishing license required or size limit on trout, with a two fish limit. Fishing will start at 9:00 am, at Wilderness Springs Trout Farm. Please bring your fishing poles, secret lures, and dish to pass for lunch. Cane poles, bait, cleaning, and packing on ice will be provided.

Contact Cliff Pheifer at (715) 412 1707 or e-mail at: deb57ncliff55@gmail.com

### Night At The Races By Jim Adamovich

The races will be held on August 27, 2015 at Wisconsin International Raceway in Kaukauna on Highway 55 and KK. Tickets are available by calling Jim Adamovich at 920-722-2090. We have a limit of 30 tickets----5:45 is time trials and 6:45 the races begin. Hope to see you there.

### .Baseball, food, fireworks, and more!

Timber Rattlers (Brewers affiliate) vs. Beloit Snappers (Athletics affiliate)

When: Saturday, August 29

Time: Meet outside the stadium by 4:30 p.m.

Where: Fox Cities Stadium

2400 N. Casaloma, Appleton, WI

We will be eating in the 1<sup>st</sup> base picnic pavilion again this year. The Rattlers staff will setup tables that are accessible for people in wheelchairs or scooters. Admission includes game ticket and an all-you-can-eat picnic (BBQ Grilled Chicken Breast, BBQ Pulled Pork, Hot Dogs, Pasta Salad, Dessert, etc.) along with two beverages. The picnic will be served at 5:00 p.m. and will last until game time at 6:30 p.m. The picnic will happen rain or shine. Rattlers staff will be handing out a player poster to the first 1000 fans to go thru the gates. Weather permitting there will be fireworks after the game.

This event is open to all members. Guests are welcome, but will be responsible for buying their own tickets. Tickets cost \$23.00 for adults/\$19.00 for children 10 & under. The \$5 parking fee is also your responsibility. The deadline to reserve your ticket(s) is August13<sup>th</sup>, so reserve your ticket(s) ASAP or you may miss out on a fun event! To reserve a ticket(s) contact Peter Lathrop or Mark Baehr. Also, if you need a ride to this event please tell Peter or Mark and they will try to find a ride for you.

Peter: (920) 982-4288 or e-mail plcaravan@yahoo.com Mark: (920) 766-9218 or e-mail baehrm@sbcglobal.net

# CTO ANNUAL "SHOOT TILL YOU DROP"

Tuesday, September 22, 2015 8:00 am to 4:00 pm J&H Game Farm W5810 J&H Road Shiocton, Wi 54170

Come join us for our annual fall Shoot Till you Drop. CTO picks up the cost of the clay birds and the ammunition for this day long event. Volunteers that help the disabled shooters will be able to also shoot as much as they want. You can choose from the traditional sporting clays course, wobble flurry, skeet, and 5-stand events. Food will be made by J & H.

Pre-sign up is encouraged, but I want to remind everyone that it is your responsibility to sign in at the shoot as well for each round and type of shoot you do

Please put this on your calendar. Don't forget to sign up by September 18,2015. You can E-Mail Jim Adamovich at <a href="mailto:jimrita0208@yahoo.com">jimrita0208@yahoo.com</a> or call at 920-722-2090. If you have any questions also contact Jim. **Hope to see you there.** 

# SPECIAL DEER HUNT OCT. 3-11, 2015

We will be having a Pre-Hunt meeting again this year similar to the past couple years. The meeting will be on Saturday, Oct.3, 2015 at 10:00 am. This is the first day of the hunt. Lunch will be served and we will get you out for the afternoon/evening hunt. This year's hunt will once again be head-quartered at the Lessor Town Hall in Landstad. To reach the Town Hall from the South, take Hwy 47 out of Black Creek for about 13miles to Landstad Rd (Ye Old Plow Shop) and turn right or to the east. If coming from the North take Hwy 47 and head South about 5 miles to Landstad Rd and turn left. The Town Hall is less than a quarter mile and will be on the right side of the road.

If you are reading this and have not yet talked to Pat Nieuwenhuis (920) 687-8707 about signing up to hunt, please do so **NOW!** The dead-line for contacting Pat is Aug 29, 2015 – **No Exceptions Please!!** Starting in early September, we will once again be needing help with inspection and repairing blinds, setting them out and taking them down after the hunt. Volunteers are also always welcome and needed to assist with the actual hunt. We have had great helpers in the past. Remember we can't pull this off without you. Please call Pat Nieuwenhuis at 920-687-8707 if you can help. If you are willing to help, we'll sure try to find something for you to do.

### CTO End of Summer Outing at Outagamie Conservation Club Sept. 19th

Our plans are coming along very well for our end of summer outing. We met with the OCC members at their August meeting and have set-up a very nice event for our members. While there are a few details still being worked on here's what we have set-up so far. The date is set for Saturday, September 19th and will start at 10 A.M. and run the event until early evening ending with a camp fire. Lunch will be served at 1 P.M. and we will have some snacks for afterwards and for those coming later or for those sticking around into the evening. No end time is set because the very accommodating folks at OCC are very willing to be flexible in the planning of our event schedule. So hopefully many of our members stick around for the campfire. If there is no interest in having the campfire we will end the event at sunset. So, what else will OCC be offering us at this outing? We're glad you asked! We will have trap shooting with CTO picking up the cost of a round or two for those taking part. If you do not have a shotgun OCC has a few that will be available to borrow. You are welcome to bring you own shells or you can purchase 12 or 20 gauge shells there for \$7 a box. CTO will pick-up the cost of 1 box of shells purchased at OCC for use at the outing and or we may have our own shells to give out. We hope some of our members who have wanted to try trap shooting take advantage of this great opportunity as there will be plenty of time and instruction if needed. If you would like to show-off some of your adaptive shooting equipment and or give instructions to a new shooter that would be awesome. Please contact Rita to let her know you are available to help out. The pistol range will also be available to anyone interested and you are responsible for bringing your own pistol and ammunition. Targets will be supplied but you may bring your own if you wish. Archery shooting will be available and OCC has a crossbow or 2 to loan out and we will have at least 1 of our crossbows available as well. There will be fishing at the stocked pond that will be catch and release only unless the fish is deep hooked and won't survive. Bring your favorite rod and tackle. We will provide live bait and you may bring your own as well. We hope to have a fly fisher or two to demonstrate fly fishing for anyone interested in learning a new skill. The pond is stocked with trout, panfish and Lg. mouth bass. The terrain is very flat around the pond and the entire OCC grounds for that matter, so getting around will be fairly easy but you may want to bring a power scooter as the activities are spread out. As for food CTO will be making the main meat dish and I'm sure it will be great whatever our cooks decide. All those attending are asked to please bring a dish to pass! There is nice club house for serving the meal in and an open bar to purchase beverages. CTO will be providing water only. We will have some cards and available for anyone interested. This is a rain or shine event and is open to all our members and we hope you and your family can make it a great day at OCC! So, come out and participate in any and all the activities you wish to or just come out and enjoy in the social interaction. We are really looking forward to this new location at OCC and think it will be a great place to enjoy the many activities the fine folks at OCC are offering and it gives a chance to our members to learn a new skill or two as well and hopefully opens more of our great outdoors to all who are willing to try something new and exciting and see what all that the OCC has to offer throughout the year. You can check out their website to see what's going on here: http://www.wiocc.com/ and a map here: https://www.google.com/maps/place/Outagamie+Conservation+Club/@44.3745556,-88.5136107.13z/data=!4m2!3m1!1s0x8803c9ea58807abf:0x29ef19ca6f03590 We thank the many fine people at OCC for helping make this event a reality. We ask that you register by please

calling or emailing Rita Adamovich at: (920) 722-2090 or email at: jimrita0208@yahoo.com or call our office at: (920)593-6300 or email at: CTOforMe@yahoo.com For directions see the map on page 6. Thank You!

### Map and Directions to Outagamie Conservation Club

You can choose any of the directions/routes that suit your driving from location these are just suggestions.

Address: Outagamie Conservation Club, N3502 Mayflower Rd, Hortonville, WI 54944 Phone: (920) 739-9211

From the South or West Take Hwy 15 to Mayflower Road (approximately 1.5 miles west of hwy 41 and 2 miles east of Greenville) to Mayflower Road, go North on Mayflower Road approximately 5.5 miles to entrance on right hand side.

From the North or East take Hwy 47 south approximately 7 miles south of Black Creek and 1.5 miles north of Mackville to Wege Road, go West on Wege Road approximately 4 miles to Mayflower Road, turn right (North) and go approximately 3/4 of a mile to entrance on right hand side.

# Youth and Lady Day

J&H will be celebrating our 22<sup>st</sup> year of our Annual Youth & Lady Day of Outdoor Instruction on Saturday, September 12<sup>th</sup>. Registration will be from 9AM – 3PM and activities will run until 4PM

This is a free event for all ladies and all kids up to age 18. Activities will include shotgun, 22 and BB gun shooting stations, archery, fly casting, rock climbing and the **trout fishing will again be sponsored by Challenge the Outdoors**. There will be displays by the DNR, Al Meier's Taxidermy and the Rocky Mountain Elk Foundation Ladies Group. Food is also furnished along with a door prize for each participant. For more information about the activities or if you wish to make any donations, please contact Diane at J&H at 715-758-8134 or e-mail me at jhclub@tds.net

**Attn CTO members**: CTO is always looking for helpers at the Trout Pond. If you would like to help the youth and ladies catch the fish or join those who clean the trout after they are caught please call CTO at 920-593-6300 and leave a message—someone will call you back with details.

# **Strategic Planning committee**

We would like to hear from all members about the Good and Bad things CTO does for the membership. We are looking for Ideas on what needs some adjusting has far as events and activities that the organization offers. Some members have said they would like to have more social events, (Blizzard, Timber Rattler Games) others have stated that they would like to see more fishing events. Whatever the request is we would like to hear from you. Even if you did not like the way an event was held in the past. We would like to hear about the concern. We want to make CTO better for everybody. Please feel free to contact Keith Pamperin at (920)494-3990, kjpamperin@aol.com or Chuck Duffeck at (920)378-3519, <a href="mailto:chuck@cbduffeck.com">chuck@cbduffeck.com</a>.

# Fall Pheasant Hunt J & H Game Farm W5810 J & H Road Shiocton, WI. 54170 Sunday October 25, 2015 8:00 A.M.-?

This event has become a very popular event. We have coordinating birds in the fields, dogs and handlers, machine operator, back-up shooters, cleaners and baggers, great food and just a great day to get to know other CTO members and listening to the stories.

Each disables hunter will be allowed two pheasants. If you have a favorite recipe and like to share bring it along. If you don't have your own gun, there will be guns available at J & H Game Farm for you to use. Shells have been donated by John Kempen 12 gauge and 20 gauge.

Each hunter is welcome to bring family members, or a friend to assist them, but only the disabled CTO member is allowed to shoot.

Food is being made by J & H game Farm which is always delicious.

Don't forget to sign up by October 20, 2015 if you are going to be part of this hunt. Also if there is any question.

Contact person is: Jim Adamovich E-mail: jimrita0208@yahoo.com or phone 920-722-2090

# CTO MEMBERSHIP & AWARDS BANQUET

We would like to thank everyone who attended the 13<sup>th</sup> Annual Banquet at River Rail in Shiocton July 25<sup>th</sup>, 2015. We had a great turn out of members and guests for awards, food, raffles, 50/50 and just visiting. The many donors of the raffles prizes are Clintonville Area Chapter Shadows of the Wolf, Karen Janssen, Gerald Schick, Gary Vanden Heuvel, Dan & Tammy Kritz, Bob Lathrop, Allen, Deb & Shannon Nighbor, Bob & Jane Day, Todd Close, The River Rail, Sharon Reynolds, All Sports Trophy & Engraving of Neenah. We had a special treat this year Judy Paluch made a DVD of our events from throughout the year and it played all evening. Harland Chapman sang One Day at a Time for the opening and Nina Duffeck sang Sweet Jesus for closing. We thank Carl Gierke for being our MC for the evening. We appreciated all donations given to CTO Sharon Reynolds from Catholic Financial Life gave us a matching donation from our Brat Fry held at Colwitz BP of Shiocton

Special thanks to anyone who helped in anyway. It is very much appreciated by the committee. Thanks Karen Baehr and Rita Adamovich

At the Membership meeting the following directors

Were elected for a Three Year Term. Were elected for a One Year Term

Karen Baehr Mike Filipenko Jean Chapman Ivan Craig Dave Samsa Laurie DeBord

David Paul

Officers will be elected at the August Board Meeting on the 18th.

# 2015 Mercer ATV Ride

On June 4<sup>th</sup>, 2015 four CTO members traveled north, way north to Mercer, Wisconsin to join other disabled individuals on a planned 3 days of ATV riding. Cindy and Roger Mateer along with Jeff and Jane Pagels pulled their own machines to use while others used vehicles provided free of charge by local off road sporting goods stores.

The event was sponsored by a sister organization of CTO called "Adaptive Sportsmen, Inc." head-quartered in the southern part of Wisconsin. This annual event is held at a wheelchair accessible resort owned and managed by John Stratte and his wife, Cheri. Pine Forest Lodge offers accessible but rustic cabins, trails, pontoon boat, kayaks all on the shores of Spider Lake. The required \$30 event registration fee covered all food and lodging costs except the Thursday night meal.

The pace of the ride was quite fast, but event organizers promise that next year, those that want to go slower and enjoy the scenery and wildlife will get a chance to do so. CTO members logged in about 70 miles through and around huge mud puddles because of recent rains. Roger reports that it took him and Cindy 5 hours to clean off the dirt from their ATV's. Jeff decided to let Mother Nature do her thing with rain to gradually wash off the mud.

Beside Adaptive Sportsmen volunteers the event could not have happened without the help of the Wisconsin ATV-UTV Association and specifically Greg Olsen. For information on next year's event contact Al Neu at 414-617-4870 or <a href="mailto:aneu@adaptivesportsman.org">aneu@adaptivesportsman.org</a>

# CTO GOOSE HUNT - SEPT 10-11

Challenge the Outdoors is sponsoring an early-season goose hunt on Thursday, September 10 and Friday, September 11<sup>th</sup> near the town of Fairwater south of Green Lake. The hunt will take place on sand pits owned by Badger Mining. Some equipment such as boats would be provided for the hunt, but each hunter would be responsible for:

Purchasing a Wisconsin Small Game Hunting License, a Wisconsin Water Fowl Stamp, a Federal Water Fowl Stamp, and an Early Goose Hunting permit.

Transportation to the Badger Mine Site

Personal gun limited to three shots and steel shot ammo.

Appropriate camo clothing for the weather. Also, bring camo blinding material if you have any

Personal life preserver

Over-night lodging, if staying over

All meals. (This is subject to change)

Lodging is available in Ripon, if you need to stay over on Thursday night, at the Ripon Welcome Inn (920-748-2821). Hunters can hunt one or both days, but we may have to limit the number of hunters, so contact Keith Pamperin (920-494-3990) or Carl Gierke (920-986-3272) as soon as you can. This is a great opportunity to hunt a beautiful piece of property that is rarely hunted, so we hope you can make it.

# LAKE MICHIGAN SALMON FISHING EVENT RECAP By: Judy Paluch

On July 11 around 4:30 a.m., four boats headed out of Two Rivers harbor and five boats headed out of Algoma harbor to fish for King Salmon. There were 24 disabled fishing persons and two helpers that took part in the day of fishing.

The boats slowed down and the captain and first-mate started setting out the gear. The boat ride was a bit cool and the setting of the fishing gear is really exciting to watch.

In no time, we had a rod goes off and a fish is on. Each person in turn gets a chance to catch a fish. Between the two harbors, we caught 17 Salmon with a few Trout mixed in. Though the catch was small everyone that wanted fish received some, because we share the fish among all the fishing people at each harbor. The biggest fish caught was by Alexander Gerarden in Algoma, a 36 inch Salmon.

It was disappointing that everyone didn't get a chance to catch a fish, but there is always next year. Fishing is a guessing thing sometimes.

Our captains helped us to make many people happy, they are:

Kevin Naze—Wild Times, Brian Frerk—Drill Sergeant, Jimmy Sullivan—Fishin' Magician #1 and #2, Aron Thomas—Nemo II, Roger Meyer—The Toy Box, Steve Bergner—The Rainbow Chaser, Rob Steber—Karen Marie, Rick Klockenga—The Loner. We thank them very much the use of their boats and their help.

# Van with Accessible Seat for Mobility Needs – FOR SALE!!

2004 Chevy Venture – Has 85,000 miles on it; very gently driven by an elderly lady. Has a swivel seat in the middle seating position that swivels out the sliding door and down to wheelchair height. Perfect for someone who is able to transfer from a seat to their wheelchair or for a driver who is transferring someone from a seat to a wheelchair. Cost to put in swivel seat was \$5,000 (press a button and the seat swivels out the door and then goes down to wheelchair height). Recently had new Michelin tires put on, new brakes, and a new battery. Also has DVD screen in middle position. Interior is spotless.

Cost: \$7,795.

Call Rene at 920-733-0283 for more info.

# CTO PONTOON 2015

The CTO pontoon (The Challenger) should be put in at the Cecil Dock on about May 1, 2015. This year we will be reserving the pontoon for the full day. Call Gary Thyes at 715-584-7700. If anyone would like to just go for a 2-to 3 hour site seeing tour into Washington Lake and then around the island just call Gary Thyes and see if there is a time he can guide you around the lake for a couple of hours. If you would like to go fishing for 3 hours call Gary—he will guide your group.

To set up a time (but not too early in the morning because he really needs his beauty sleep) call 715-584-7700. Remember fishing is not the only place you need a good line. Also remember if you are disabled CTO will pay for your gas but you have to fill the gas tank when you are done, get a receipt and send CTO the bill for gas. If you have never taken out the pontoon you have to call Gary and set up an instruction hour before you can take it out.

# CHALLENGE THE OUTDOORS--FIELD GRANT PROGRAM VOTED IN MAY 20, 2014

The Field Grant Program is designed to aid physically challenged members of Challenge the Outdoors, Inc. to experience once-in-a-lifetime outdoor hunting or fishing events, not otherwise afford to attend that special event.

Field grants stipulations are...

Retroactive for those who already received grants from the beginning

Physically challenged members only

Maximum of (\$200.00)

Maximum of three (3) times in a life time

Only one in a year, for fishing, hunting only

membership dues must be paid up completely from first date joining; have to pay up missing years

Be a member in good standing

cannot apply for a grant unless you are a disabled member of Challenge The Outdoors, Inc. for one full calendar year

must turn in receipts of <u>the hunting or fishing trip</u> before receiving the Field Grant Money; all receipts including hunting or fishing license or receipt from outfitter from out of state.

Money will be paid after receipts are turned in and checked out at end of trip

Money sent by mail and please write a short article on your adventure for our newsletter.

A Field Grant **will not be** awarded to an individual for participation in another organization's event if Challenge The Outdoors, Inc. already conducts a similar event. The Field Grant Committee and Board of Directors can consider an exception under special circumstances. Persons that have received funds under the Challenge The Outdoors, Inc. Field Grant Program are not eligible for another Field Grant to participate in the same type of event in the future. For example: A disabled member of Challenge The Outdoors is awarded a field grant to hunt Pronghorn in Wyoming. This member may not apply for another Field Grant to hunt Pronghorn in the future, and this means not in any other State or Country. We have white tail deer hunting here.

To be eligible to receive funding through this program, you must apply and fill out an application <u>at least</u> <u>two months before you plan on leaving</u>. You must be a disabled Challenge The Outdoors, Inc. member for at least one calendar year before you can apply. We need your application given to the Board of Directors before or at our next meeting, and then it will be given to the Field Grant Committee to make its decision on the application. The application will be discussed at the next Board of Directors meeting. Meetings are once a month.

No precedents are set by the prohibited use of the Field Grants for Badger Games, Bowling, Clay Pigeon shooting or any other non- allowable use that has happened in the past.

Field Grant Applications are available by calling 1-920-593-6300 and leave a message. You will be called

Mark your calendar: Options for Independent Living Inc. and WIS Tech are hosting a statewide Assistive Technology Resource Fair, representing a wide array of assistive technology and adaptive aids. In addition community organizations will be present to create awareness of their services.

Where Lambeau Field Atrium, Green Bay, WI When September 23, 2015 10:00 AM to 5:00 PM. Call Options for Independent Living, Inc. 920 490 0500 for further information.

UWGB Learning in Retirement: The University of Wisconsin Green Bay Learning in Retirement program, offers over 200 classes taught by volunteer instructors, at a variety of locations throughout Brown County. Classes cover travel, art, history, financial planning, tours of local industry and business and more. Applications for the fall and spring semesters are accepted in August with classes begining in September. All ages are welcome. For more information see web site www.uwgb.edu/lir.

# Shooting the 4<sup>th</sup> Thursday

Shooting the 4<sup>th</sup> Thursday of the month has been changed from the Rod and Gun Club to the Outagamie Conservation Club at N3502 Mayflower Drive, Hortonville. If you need more information please call Jim Adamovich at 920-722-2090 or E-mail jimrita0208@yahoo.com

### PLEASE COME!!

Our Challenge the Outdoors, Inc Board of Directors meetings are held on the third Tuesday of each month at 6:00 p.m. We welcome your presence and nout.

Sept 15, 2015

6:00 p.m.

Oct 20, 2015

6:00 p.m.

If you wish to attend one of our meetings call (920) 525-1123 for a possible change in location.

### BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING HIGHLIGHTS

#### MAY 19, 2015

The two winners of the Memorial Scholarships are Craig Duffeck from Neenah High School and Cassandra Peters from Seymour High School.

We are sending letters to those members who are more than two years past due with Challenge The Outdoors. Our membership dues are \$20 for one person, \$30 for two people or a family (parents and children living permanently at home.)

Carl Gierke received a \$500 matching grant for Challenge The Outdoors by working a booth selling brats and baked goods. Catholic Financial Life donated the \$500 matching grant plus helped with supplying much of the items needed.

### **JUNE 16, 2015**

We have a committee working on forming a Musky Fishing event. Right now they are hoping to get some help from a Musky Club to get some boats together.

There is a company that has some land with ponds on it that might work out for waterfowl hunting. Keith received an e-mail about the land, so a few of the guys are going to check into it.

Peter posted some maps of the locations of the fishing piers in our area on our Facebook page. These piers were built by Shadows on the Wolf.

<u>NEW MEMBERS</u> <u>JULY-AUGUST, 2015</u>

ARLENE MITCHELL

JAMES HAMMEND

FRED/BARB KAUN

PHILLIP ROSENBERG

ROB/JACKIE DEY

JAMES/BRENDA ROHDE

TERRY/DIANNE JORDAN

# CTO BOARD of DIRECTORS

JIM ADAMOVICH, PRESIDENT (920)722-2090 jimrita0208@yahoo.com HARLAND CHAPMAN, VICE PRESIDENT (920) 525-1123 chapjean1@yahoo.com JEAN CHAPMAN, TREASURER (920) 525-1123 chapjean1@yahoo.com KAREN BAEHR (920)766 - 9218**IVAN CRAIG** 920-231-8140 lvan.craig@yahoo.com **CHUCK DUFFECK** (920)378-3519 **LAURIE DUBORD** 

920-499-7141

chuck@cbduffeck.com

MIKE FILIPENKO

920-217-6709

lakemyk@aol.com

**CARL GIERKE** (920) 986-3272 cgierke1@outlook.com **BRIAN HESS** (920) 864-7954 BHESSCTO@yahoo.com **BOBBIE MEHLER** (920) 833-6017 bbmmezy@msn.com JUDY PALUCH (920) 336-1934 palj22@att.net **KEITH PAMPERIN** (920) 494-3990 kjpamperin@aol.com DAVE PAUL 920-740-2775 dcp7576@gmail.com DAVE SAMSA (920) 621-7495

# ASSOCIATE DIRECTORS

MARK BAEHR (920) 766-9218 baehrm@sbcglobal.net LARRY LAEHN (920) 540-9927 lalwisc@gmail.com **SUSIE MALUEG** (715) 524-2844 **BILL MAYVILLE** (715) 758-8363 bill.mayville@yahoo.com STEVE NOOYEN (920) 621-2827 stevennooyen@gmail.com **CALVIN RICHTIG** (920) 490-0500 calvinr@optionsil.org

### MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

psamsa@new.rr.com

NAME		DATE
ADDRESS	CITY	STATE ZIP
PHONE	E-MAIL	
Newsletters will be sent	by e-mail unless no	otified otherwise.
MY INTERESTS ARE: FISHING HUNTING VOLU		
AM ENCLOSING A CHECK FOR: NEW MEMBERSHIP\$ 20.00 FOR A SINGLE \$ 30.00 FOR A FAMIL	<del></del>	_\$150.00 LIFETIME FAMILY
DUE TO MY FINANCIAL SITUATION I WOULD LIKE TO BE PLEASE EXPLAIN:		
PLEASE MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO: CHALLENGE THE	OUTDOORS, INC. AND SENI	D TO:
Challenge The Outdoors, Inc.	Family exists of	2 adults and children under the
Home Instead Senior Care	age of 18 living	at home.
901 Anderson Dr		
Green Bay, WI 54304		